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Lifeline Purpose

The Lifeline is the monthly newsletter of the St. Paul and Suburban Area Intergroup, Incorporated. It is about, by, and for groups and members of the A.A. Fellowship. Opinions expressed herein are not to be attributed to A.A. as a whole, nor does publication of any article imply endorsement by either A.A. or St. Paul Intergroup. We welcome articles on a Step, Traditions or Concept, in addition to descriptions of personal experience. We also welcome cartoons and drawings expressing the wry side of our A.A> experience.

Please email your article to lifeline@aastapul.org, or send it by regular mail to Lifeline Editor, St. Paul Intergroup, 608 Seventh Street West, St. Paul, MN 55102-3010. Materials or articles mailed to us cannot be returned unless accompanied by a self-addressed stamped envelope, Intergroup reserves the right to edit submissions for clarity, length and content that might violate A.A.’s Traditions, etc.


 

Step Eight

Made a list of all persons we had harmed and became willing to make amends to them all.

READY TO SWEEP

When I was an active alcoholic, I caused physical, mental and spiritual damage to people. And as my drinking became more destructive, I isolated and alienated myself from others even more than usual, in an attempt to drink and drug without interruption or negative criticism. I’d then be overwhelmed with fear, shame, guilt and remorse. My self-loathing would spill over into all my relationships—the few that still remained, that is.

The Eighth Step gave me the toolbox I needed to explore these relationships more deeply. It enabled me to pinpoint those individuals whom I had harmed. And even if I was not actually ready to make direct amends to certain people, I was able to begin by writing out an amends list and praying for the willingness.

As I worked through my list, the essential question for me, as it says in the “Twelve and Twelve,” was: “Whom have I harmed?” and in what ways. I was tempted to recall and list the ways these people had hurt me. In all honesty, there was perhaps harm on both sides. But I needed to focus on the harm I had produced. The Eighth Step does not depend on the character defects and shortcomings of others. I had to admit and acknowledge my own character defects and shortcomings. I needed to focus on “sweeping my side of the street.”

When feelings of defensiveness began to emerge, I remembered that these individuals needed my forgiveness just as much as I needed theirs. But whether they recognized that need was not the issue. If I were to be serious about mending broken relationships, and I certainly was, I needed to let go of my resentments and, simultaneously, to forgive others.

The following questions were helpful to me as I worked on my Eighth Step:

1) How was I bad-tempered because of my drinking?

2) Did I avoid friends and family as a result of my obsession?

3) What damage did I produce by letting my self-will run riot?

These helped me gain valuable insights and discover other people to add to my list.

As I continued on my Eighth Step journey, it became apparent that I did much damage to myself as well. And it dawned on me that the most effective amends that I could make to myself was to stay sober and practice the Steps to the best of my ability. And if I keep not drinking just for today, I won’t drink for the rest of my life.

In early sobriety, I would never have contemplated making the first move toward making an amend. But now I’m attempting to discern and apply the will of God in my life. I now take responsibility for my sobriety and for my relationships. Taking such a risk has become a possibility thanks to the Steps and my support network in the rooms of AA. The Eighth Step has given me the ability to maintain and develop a deep intimacy and involvement with significant others in my life. It also gives me emotional and spiritual balance.

-—Gary T., Poughkeepsie, N.Y 

 (Copyright © The AA Grapevine, Inc., Reprinted from  Making Amends, pgs 3-4, with permission.)

 

 


 

Tradition Eight

Alcoholics Anonymous should remain forever non-professional, 

but our service centers may employ special workers.

After volunteering to answer phones at the Intergroup office for some time, I was given the opportunity to work there as a Tradition 8 “special worker.” Being semi-retired and living in close proximity to the office, I jumped at the chance. I get to fill in when Denny or Bill is off, or when extra help is needed.

I thoroughly enjoy the time spent there, taking care of what business I can. The best part of the job is interacting with the office and speaker volunteers, and getting to meet other A.A.’s who come in to buy books, pamphlets, medallions and other items offered for sale. In my previous work at a retail counter I found the public could be impatient, demanding or downright rude. In more than two years at the office (first at the Spruce Tree Building and now at the beautiful new location on West Seventh Street) that has never been a problem.

As our antiquated computers slowed to a crawl and then as I was adjusting to our new computers and learning the updated QuickBooks program, I could be pretty slow with customers. I would be nervous that customers might be frustrated at how long I was taking. It warmed my heart that there was never a cross word or a sign of impatience.

Regular interaction with A.A.’s gives me a chance to see the program at work. The friendly people I meet truly show me that we A.A.’s can be “happy, joyous and free.”

Ken S.


 

Thoughts from the Board

SPIRIT OF SERVICE WORK

The spirit of service work. Writing this article is a example of service work. Anytime you share your experience, strength and hope is a type of service work. When I started my journey some 24's ago, my first sponsor volunteered me into my first service work. I would come early to the meeting and set up chairs. Being a perfectionist, I carefully set the room to accommodate everyone. Chairs were in perfect rows, with leg space calculated to the inch for maximum leg room. People would come into the meeting and start moving the chairs! I could not believe it!! No consideration at all for my in-depth work to set the room up. Well, I eventually got over it. The moral of the story is that the whole process got me out of myself. I took pride and I did get recognized for my service. That first type of service work opened the door, I made coffee and cleaned up after meetings. Not long after, I was trusted servant for my meeting which led to Chairman of my home group. This expanded to be a GSR at District 8, served as Finance Chair and eventually Treasurer. You see, service today is a big part of my life. Service to my community, my family, work and let's not forget God. It is my honor to be of service at Intergroup as your Treasurer and service to you.

Matt R.

 

 


Trustee Sharing

AAWS Board Meeting From the Newcomer-Director’s Eyes

Orientation:  As the West Central Regional Trustee, newly assigned as a Director to Alcoholics Anonymous World Services, Inc., I ventured to New York for my first meeting as a director on June 14th.  I’ve had many of these “first meetings”, starting with my first district meeting as a GSR in May of 1988, and here almost 30 years later, I was doing it again.  Similar feelings always lead up to a new experience such as these: what does everyone else likely know but me, and how do I fit into the process without seeming to be a square wheel?

Fortunately, AAWS has instituted a full-day orientation process.  It starts out with the Chair of AAWS (Rich P., NE Regional Trustee) covering the roles and responsibilities of a director, and a detailed explanation of all the meetings and committees of AAWS. 

Following the Chair’s presentation, three key managers at the General Service Office covered an array of services that they manage at the office.  Albin Z, Director of Administrative Services reviewed his position’s tasks and responsibilities, Eva. S., Staff Coordinator explained how the 12 staff positions provide services to the fellowship, and Karen H., Senior Manager of Support Services and Records, enlightened us on the massive amount of unending work that flows into and out of the office to serve the groups. 

Cynthia G., Director of Information Technology Services reviewed the internal and external aspects of wide array of software and database management services that take place at the office.  Suffice to say, we could not function without a sound I.T. strategy. In fact, I’ll share that there is a number of new initiatives taking place with technology that will have a direct effect on the groups and people seeking information on AA.  Integration is an important issue, to make our services more efficient and accurate.

As a director, finances are always on the table, and Bob Slotterback, the new Director of Finance, reviewed financial statements, budgets, subsidiary reports – especially on contributions from the groups, and also shared his vision for a more robust reporting system that will allow more information to flow to the fellowship.  

AAWS sells about 13 million dollars of literature every year, and this is one of the primary functions of AAWS – to produce the literature that the fellowship has determined is useful for carrying the message. The Director of Publishing, David Rosen, was very thorough in what we do in the publishing department. I would like to share with you that I was astounded at the amount of licensing and translation work that takes place at the office. I had thought AA a bit “mature” in new areas of expansion, but I was totally wrong on this assumption. Many countries are just getting their first round of our literature – even the basics like the Big Book or Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions.  Also, there is a hunger for our pamphlets, more than I have ever seen in “domestic AA” – AA in the U.S. and Canada.  I came to realize how vital 7th Tradition contributions are to the growth of AA in places outside our conference structure.

As a Director, it was important to get a grasp on the Human Resources department of GSO, and Olga Mesonjnik, the HR Director, gave us an overview.  The orientation wrapped up with a presentation on the Archives Department by Michelle M., our dedicated archivist.

AAWS Board Meeting:  While 9 people make up the AAWS Board, there are likely about 25 people in the room for the Board meeting itself.  All 12 staff members are there plus department managers and sometimes their assistants.  The day is divided into two sections: the committee meetings and reports (5) and then the Board discusses and acts on committee recommendations.  If necessary, an executive session is held, and that is attended by only the AAWS Board members.  It is a very busy day – more business than time to get it done, it seems, but we stay until the work is completed.

With a desire to be brief but informational, let me share some key highlights that affect everyone in AA:

A.  Finance:  for about 2 years and continuing, the AA has had a swelling of support to the GSO by the voluntary contributions from the groups.  It’s been consistent, it’s been positive, it’s been heartwarming!  I have always felt we should be paying for the services we asked to get performed, and we have moved beyond the 80-percentile mark.  With contributions up around 16% for the first quarter compared to last year, it will not be long before this ideal will be reached. Cost management has been a high priority by Greg, our general manager, and overall, we are below budget. A notable uptick: electronic contributions now comprise 12% of our total contributions.  This method of contributing saves our fellowship money.  We spend almost ¾ of a million dollars to process contributions to insure they are properly tracked and acknowledged, and doing it electronically streamlines the process.

B.  Communications/Technology/Services: AA’s website is in the early stages of an entire re-write, and likely an app will be developed alongside the new web.  Fellowship New Vision, our group records software, is also under the microscope for a re-write.

C.  Publishing: A new “Safety Card” similar to the open/closed meeting card or 7th Tradition card is now available. 

D.  Internal Audit Committee: As chair of this newly formed committee, we are writing our Composition, Scope and Procedure.  This is the first step that always takes place with committees.  This is important to everyone because it will be a long-term mechanism to insure your AAWS Board is totally compliant with all internal and external processes, procedures and laws.

This is your AAWS Board in action.  There is a vast amount of work that gets done, and it requires approximately 75 paid employees to perform the services we have agreed are needed to help carry the message and retain our fellowship’s vitality and future.  It all starts at the group, commitments and contributions that carry the message and simultaneously, keep us sober and wrapped in God’s grace.  We all trudge this road of happy destiny together, in our own ways, but may our paths continue to cross as we carry the message to the still-suffering alcoholic.

Tom A. 

WCR Trustee

 

 


 

St. Paul Integroup’s

2017 Annual Ice Cream Social & Long-Timers Recognition

Enjoy an Ice Cream Social and join in recognition of those with more than a quarter century of continuous sobriety!

WHEN

Saturday, August 12th

4:00 PM - 6:30 PM

WHERE

Lutheran Church of the Redeemer

285 North Dale St.

St. Paul, MN 55103

Hear how they did it!

[image: ]


 

Delegates Dialogue

Trying Hard Not to Limit Go

As your Delegate recently returned from the General Service Conference (GSC) in New York, I see many ways our day to day A.A. lives here in Southern Minnesota are connected to that one annual event.  Participating in our general service structure at the Conference was an encouraging and hopeful experience.  I have a greater respect for the importance of the time and energy we spend in our groups, districts, areas, and regions trying to inform and gather our group conscience.  In Tradition Two of our Twelve Traditions, it states clearly that “For our group purpose there is but one ultimate authority – a loving God as He may express Himself in our group conscience.”  And the first two of our Twelve Concepts for World Service put the authority and responsibility for our World Services in the conscience of the whole Fellowship – the A.A. groups across the U.S. and Canada.

All this talk about our group conscience makes it clear that it’s a big deal. Tradition Two basically says that the group conscience is where God shows up. If I have questions about whether my actions and ideas are lined up with God’s will rather than just my own will, then maybe I should turn over my ideas to the group conscience and see what happens. For example, if I have a thought about a better way to reach potential alcoholics coming out of treatment centers, then it becomes my responsibility to share that idea in one of the places we practice gathering a group conscience. If others have an idea about how to improve an A.A. pamphlet by adding content about our Tradition of anonymity, then it becomes their responsibility to bring that idea in front of others to see what they think.  This could be a group business meeting, a monthly district meeting, an Area Assembly, or a regional service conference.  We each add our voices to the group conscience by sharing ideas, but it goes beyond us personally.  Our participation becomes the expression of a power greater than ourselves – the way that God shows up is through our sharing.

If the expression of God is the group conscience, then we also have the responsibility to make sure that our group conscience is the fullest, broadest, and most inclusive expression of a loving God as is possible.  The same sense of responsibility that motivates me to participate in the group conscience must also motivate me to seek out and encourage others to participate.  If I truly believe that God shows up in the group conscience, then I don’t want God to be limited by a group conscience that only represents a part of A.A.  As tempting as it might be sometimes to prefer a group conscience made up of people who agree with me or support my ideas, I am better off and A.A. is better served if I act to encourage a broad-ranging group conscience.  A stronger expression of God in the group conscience is one that includes perspectives and points of view from all sides of an issue.  Of course, I must truly exhibit open-mindedness if I am to enjoy the benefits of diverse ideas.  Otherwise I run the risk of paying lip service to the idea of a group conscience while in reality I work to defend my own ideas or gather others to my side in an argument. Taking sides has the unintended consequence of closing my mind to any new ideas.

At the Conference this year, I saw a wonderful example of our group conscience working to include a broad range of viewpoints and encourage greater participation.  The agenda item discussed had to do with whether to translate the background material that accompanies the GSC agenda.  At 1,277 pages this year, translating that material into French and Spanish would have been a challenging undertaking. But in discussing whether to make this information available to the many French and Spanish speaking A.A. members, groups, and districts who are already an active part of our Fellowship, the debate moved quickly beyond the usual worries about money to a larger concern.  Instead of seeing it as strictly a budget issue, the concern expressed was that not translating these documents would harm the Fellowship by discouraging participation of many already active A.A. members.  If we discourage participation by not translating the background material, we are inadvertently limiting God to only those A.A. members who speak English.  If we are a predominantly English-speaking Fellowship, we limit God by not welcoming and including those A.A. members whose primary language is Spanish or French, or American Sign Language or Somali as other examples. And language is not the only limitation we could unthinkingly place on God and the group conscience.  Likewise, if we are a predominantly straight Fellowship, we might unconsciously limit God by not welcoming and including those A.A. members whose gender identities and sexual orientations span a wide range of possibilities. If we are a predominantly white Fellowship, without giving it the proper attention we might limit God by not welcoming and including those A.A. members from racial, ethnic, and immigrant communities different from our own. Without thinking, we could also be limiting God by not welcoming and including A.A. members who face mobility challenges that require accessible meeting spaces and enhanced communication technologies. 

Putting my trust in the group conscience of A.A. is a great responsibility that also has great rewards.  When I put my trust in the group conscience, I am putting my trust in a process that leads to the clearest and strongest expression of God’s will in our Fellowship.  If I want the fullest, clearest channel for the God of my understanding to show up, I need to work hard not to limit God along the way.

Thanks for all your service,

Curt K.

Panel 67 Delegate

Area 36 – Southern Minnesota

delegate@area36.org

 

 


 

Group and Area News

 

New Meeting: The Arm Group is hosting Thursday 6:00PM Beginners/Orientation meeting at the Eastside Club—1099 Payne Avenue, St. Paul, 55130. The Meeting is Open, Mixed & All-ages.

New Meeting: The Eastside Club added two new meetings to its schedule: one is a Monday 4:00PM Closed, All-Ages, Women’s Big Book meeting; the other is a Wednesday 10AM Open, Mixed, All-ages, Step meeting. 

New Meeting: The Eagan, Burnsville Savage Groups is now holding a Tuesday 6:30PM Newcomer’s Meeting—1959 Shawnee Road, Second Floor - Suites 6A & 6B, Eagan, 55122. The Meeting is Closed, Mixed, & All-ages

Meeting No More: Queers & Crackpots is no longer holding it’s Sunday 10:30AM meeting at the Emma B. Howe YMCA, 8950 Spring Brook Drive, NW, Coon Rapids, 55433.

 

 


 

HOOTS

 

Thanks to all the faithful Night Owl volunteers who helped to answer the phones during June.  Great Job!  We currently have only one open shift:

3rd Saturday 7pm - 9am (overnight)  If you are interested in this shift, please send me an e-mail at nightowl@aastpaul.org 

I would also like to hear from you if:

● You want to be added to the nightowl volunteer waiting list

● You have a night owl story that you want to share

● Your group has a new Nightowl coordinator - we need their name and phone number 

Cheryl B., Nightowl coordinator

From “Questions and Answers”

Q: Can we give out phone numbers?

A: We can give out numbers for clubs or meetings that are listed in the directory, but never give out an AA member’s personal phone number.

Q: What are the Night Owl shifts?

A: A list of all the shifts is on page 9 of the Night Owl instructions.  You can also find this by going on-line.

Q: What if I need the username and password to access the Night Owl instructions?

A: Attend an orientation!  It only takes one hour and we have them regularly schedule the 3rd Saturday of each month.  We recommend attending an orientation if you just want a refresher.  

Q: What if the person who has the shift after me doesn’t call me?  First of all, call the 651-277-5502 number to make sure you still have the phones rolled to your number.  

A: If you get a busy signal or a request to enter a code, you still have the phones and should call the Night Owl committee coordinator.  The number for the back-up phone is in your instructions.  Sometimes a volunteer will forget to call you to let you know they are forwarding the calls to their number.  
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